NORTHERN CALIFORNIA PEOPLE’S ADVOCATE

PO BOX 478

PENN VALLEY CA 95946-0478

(530) 272-7771

(530) 274-2454 FAX

MONDAY – THURSDAY

FROM 9 TO 1


We are a non-profit Representative Payee service through Social Security.  Our clients are SSI, SSA, and VA recipients only.  Basically, we manage our client’s financial needs and obligations.  We have been in business in Nevada County since 1996. Client’s Social Security funds are direct deposited into a “Collective Account” which we disperse all funds from. 

A budget is set up with the help of the client and/or client’s support person.

· Rent is mailed on the 1st of each month (as long as funds are received from Social Security by then or before the 1st).

· Food and personal needs checks are mailed out, monies are direct deposited or applied to debit cards weekly unless otherwise requested.
· All bills, fines etc. are paid promptly (when sent directly to us).

· We work directly with bill collectors, landlords, etc.

· Extra funds (XPNI) may be requested up to twice a month.
· We work to save funds up for larger expenses such as annual auto registration and insurance, dental work, or car maintenance & repairs. 

· The funds in client’s accounts can accumulate to be used for emergencies, clothing, Christmas, savings etc., keeping in mind not to go over the limit allowed.

· An account print-out may be requested by the client every 6 months.
Once the budgets are put into place, our clients have the security in knowing their rent is paid on time and their utilities won’t be shut off.  They will have money to buy food each week.

We assist our clients in the completion of continuing disability reviews and redeterminations of SSI eligibility.  We work with Social Security on waivers, current overpayments, basically any problems on our client’s behalf.  

Any changes or events that could affect our client’s eligibility for benefits are reported to Social Security.  A written record of all funds received from Social Security and how the funds are dispersed are turned in once a year to Social Security.
As a Representative Payee company, we are audited by Social Security every year.
